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Statement of Commissioner Wayne E. Gardner 

Before us for consideration today is the Stratified Management and Operations Audit (M&O audit) of the Philadelphia Gas Works (PGW).  At the Public Meeting held on August 30, 2007, at Docket No. D-06MGT042, the Commission accepted the proposal from Schumaker & Company (Schumaker) to perform an M&O audit of PGW.  The evaluation of PGW was conducted by Schumaker from October 2007 through September 2008 with the final report being submitted to the Commission in December 2008.  PGW responded to Shumaker’s findings by filing its Implementation Plan with the Commission on January 22, 2009.  The M&O audit evaluated PGW’s management performance in seven discrete areas and resulted in Shumaker presenting ninety-three recommendations. The areas of review by Schumaker included Executive Management & Human Resources, Support Services, Corporate Governance, Financial Management, Diversity & Equal Employment Opportunities, System Reliability Performance and Customer Service.  PGW accepted eighty-eight recommendations, partially accepted three recommendations and rejected only two recommendations.  

On January 29, 2009, the Commission issued a Secretarial Letter at Docket No. M-2008-2079755 to convene a Working Group to examine and propose sustainable solutions to the problems faced by PGW.  The Working Group is to consist of representatives of the PUC, PGW and the City of Philadelphia Mayor’s Office.  The Secretarial Letter also established that the initial meeting is to take place during the last two weeks of February 2009.

I believe that the Working Group should utilize the report provided by Schumaker as well as PGW’s Implementation Plan as a tool to help understand current issues facing PGW.  I look forward to the Working Group’s reports which are to be submitted after each of ten annual meetings apprising the Commission of the Group’s progress and recommendations for long-term solutions.
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